



9th January 2018

Dear Parent/Caregiver,

## **Lowbrook Parents Association (LPA)**

It is with regret that we write to inform you that a joint decision has been taken to dissolve the Lowbrook Parents Association in its current format.

Claire Pullen and her team of parent volunteers have organised many events for the school including Discos, Summer and Christmas Fairs, Easter Egg Hunts and the Christmas Market.

The funds raised by the LPA at these events have been used to fund the following:

- The Outdoor Sound System
- Giant Bean Bags outside Reception Classes
- Year 6 Leavers Hoodies and Class Photographs
- The Annual Easter Egg Hunt
- Annual Circus Skills Workshops

Claire has now decided it is time to step down and despite her best efforts has been unsuccessful in finding any parent to take over the running of the LPA. Unfortunately, without a Chair the LPA cannot function.

This is not a decision that has been taken lightly as the LPA and the Senior Leadership team at the school are well aware of the popularity of LPA events with both children and parents and of the importance of the additional resources that can be purchased with the monies raised.

If there are any parents within the school who would be interested in setting up a new Parents Association in the future then the Senior Leadership team would be happy to discuss this with them in more detail.

Yours faithfully

Dave Rooney PP -

**Executive Principal** 

Claire Pullen

**LPA Chair**